TBI Admin Meeting – 30 January 2018

Comms Group Report

The Group

I took over convenorship of this group from Wendy in December 2017, but have not really got into taking a lead role yet (Wendy has done such an excellent job to date and made so many things happen seamlessly).

The Group (as a group) is fairly moribund and current membership doesn’t reflect who has been involved in doing Comms work over the last year or so.  

I want to revisit the role and membership of the group – and look at whether a looser format might work for different types of Comms work.  Invite inputs from wider membership/supporters.

I’d also like to make more of our annual/monthly media grid, to build stories ahead of time and get them into print and broadcast and social media.

Current/Recent Activities

· Short articles written about Local Food for Hogmanay and the New Year (promoting Local Larder and food waste); sent on 15 December to Ross-shire Journal and Inverness Courier.  Unfortunately didn’t get to see those papers over the holiday period to see if published.

· Posters for Gardeners Question Time made by Wendy.

· Monthly newsletters published on the 1st of every month.  Editing by Anne and Sheila works well and we have worked out how best to dovetail each of our content and commentary.  Thanks to Julie Godson and all others who contribute regular material.  Added a ‘Help Wanted’ section and ‘Hidden Website’ items to push visitor traffic to the website.   Seems popular.

· Newsletter regularly reaches 155 (more?) (47% opened), with similar numbers when posted on TBI Facebook page.

· Various ad hoc promotion of useful events etc by other groups:  building a sense of TBI as a place to go to find out what’s going on.

· Facebook’s new policy of favouring ‘friends & family’ posts ahead of Groups and Pages may see a dip, and we may need to encourage our viewers to ‘see us first’.  

· Market leaflets published and issued to all stakeholders.  Assuming (?) local TBI Reps are getting them posted up on community noticeboards etc.

· Sheila has Edit access to TBI website, but not used it yet.

· I note that Comms seems to be a key part of the potential Transition Scotland funding, so perhaps there is a defined role for this group in that?

· Lots of good TBI Comms/PR being achieved by Julian Paren re Caledonian Sleeper ticketing; without any input (needed) from this group.

Upcoming Activities/Themes/Ideas

· Keeping Warm for Less event – Feb 22

· Tattie Days and Seed Swaps at Markets

· Bikes and Boots (active travel)

· Frogs and Toads (nature)

· Spring Cleaning (waste minimisation/reuse)

· Seasonal recipes

· Possibly promoting individual Local Larder members

· North Coast 500?

· Any plastic waste bandwagon we can jump onto?

Sheila Currie

Convener, Comms Group

